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	Train Car Options Focus of Media Probe
Prior to the March 26, 2009 Metro Board meeting, the Los Angeles Times is expected to publish an article about my decision to go out to bid for new rail cars and rebuild aging Metro Blue Line train cars rather than exercise an option with AnsaldoBreda for up to 100 rail cars, options that expire at the end of March.  The issue will be discussed at the Board meeting.  The Times contacted Board members and I for this story.  I told a reporter that in the wake of Measure R’s passage, Metro has the need for 119 new train cars and 69 rebuilt Metro Blue Line cars by 2017 to support operations for new rail starts.  This exceeds the Breda contract options.  I said AnsaldoBreda is welcome to bid for the new contract. However, I also acknowledged Metro has experienced difficulties with the original 50-car AnsaldoBreda order.  To date, Metro has only accepted 17 cars with another four being tested in Los Angeles.  Current projections are that we will not have all 50 cars accepted until the summer of 2010, three years behind schedule.  The train cars are 6,000 pounds overweight and we have experienced some operational issues.  I also noted that AnsaldoBreda blames us but I disputed their claims including the allegation that we do not have sufficient parking available for the train cars.  In response to a reporter’s questions, I also said that AnsaldoBreda did not propose building a manufacturing plant for rail cars in Los Angeles until after the company was informed, in early January, that Metro declined exercising the two contract options for new rail cars.  In addition, AnsaldoBreda’s estimate that 5,000 jobs would be created seems high.   

Media Inquiries on the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension

Today, the Los Angeles Times inquired about the train versus automobile safety drill on the Eastside Extension of the Metro Gold Line that took place yesterday at Third Street and Downey Road in East Los Angeles.  Staff explained that Metro will conduct several drills before the grand opening to prepare for any eventuality along the alignment once it becomes operational.  Besides the usual participants such as Los Angeles Sheriff Department, Metro Security and other Accident Response Teams, the California Highway Patrol (CHP) and the Los Angeles County Fire Department (LACFD) were also invited.  The CHP is the leading agency on traffic and traffic accidents in this unincorporated area of the county.  They will take the lead on any incident that happens from Indiana Street until Atlantic Station.  A story is expected to run this weekend.  

The Los Angeles Times also requested information to confirm a rumor that the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension grand opening will happen in June.  Staff explained that we have not selected a specific date due to work that still needed to be completed but that the line will definitely open this summer.  
In addition, radio station KCSN requested general information on the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and wanted to know if we have a specific date for the grand opening.  Staff provided background information and gave the same explanation about the opening date.  A story will run today.
Procurement Postings for Next Week
IFB for Jib Crane and Fall Arrest Systems

Procurement will issue an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure a Jib Crane and a new Fall Arrest system that will be installed in Division MSSC.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 24 to April 27, 2009.

This is a design/build contract for the acquisition and installation of a Jib Crane and Fall Arrest systems in selected maintenance bays for MSSC.

Inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Ed Velasquez, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7315.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be meeting individually with Directors Antonovich, Fleming, Knabe, Ridley-Thomas, Villaraigosa, and Yaroslavsky.
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